
Faculty Development Committee 
Meeting Minutes 
January 28, 2014 

Present:  
�x Jim Kennelly (Chair) 
�x Bill Tomlinson (Director, Sponsored Research) 
�x Shirley Smith (Faculty Representative) 
�x Flagg Taylor  (Faculty Representative) (scribe) 
�x Alice Dean (Faculty Representative) 
�x Paty Rubio (Associate Dean of the Faculty) 

 
The minutes of the meeting on November 25 were approved. 
 
There is one applicant for the Faculty Research Initiative Grant, but the applicant is a full-time 
administrator.  The committee needs to find out if administrators are eligible. 
 
The changes to the Faculty/Student collaborative research grant application have been made.  The 
application now includes: 

�x 500-word project description 
�x Fewer documents 
�x Word document for electronic submission 

The committee needs to think about how this year’s process will compare with last year’s to 
determine whether the changes were worthwhile.  It would also be good to have more applications 
from the humanities and social sciences. 
 
Query: Is it possible to use FDC grant funds to purchase an iPad?  Probably not, easier for the 
department to purchase such equipment. 
 
Changes to Kress Family Creative Pedagogy Fund: 

�x Annual grant now $2,000 
�x No explicit preference for pre-tenured faculty 

 
The Committee discussed 11 sabbatical leave applications and approved 10.  One applicant will be 
required to submit a more detailed application. 
 
 
 


